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From the Principal 
Assalaamu Alaikum Warahmatulahi Wabarakatu 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
Appreciation 
 
We have now come to the end of a successful first semester of 2017. During this time, students have 
participated in a rich array of academic activities. Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 students took part in the National 
Assessment Program ς Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN). All students, from both primary and secondary 
schools, completed their Half Yearly Examinations and assessments. The first semester reports for all students 
are being prepared now and will be issued during parent-teacher interviews on the 12th and 13th July. The 
results of the NAPLAN will be distributed when they become available in Term 3.   
Our students also participated in several non-academic activities. The most significant among these were 
Harmony Day celebrations, ANZAC Day, Australia Day, Ramadan Assembly and annual Quran Competition. 
¢ƘŜ ŜŦŦƛŎƛŜƴǘ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ŎƻƳōƛƴŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŎƻƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ, and the 
support of our parents, ensured that our first semester was a grand success. The entire school community 
worked diligently together in a well-coordinated team. I would like to thank everyone for their patience, 
perseverance and dedicated efforts in making the first half of the school year so productive. 
 
Second Term Holidays and Student Free Day 
The mid-year holidays will be for two weeks, from Saturday 17th June to Sunday 2nd July 2017. Please note that 
Monday 3rd July will be a student free day to allow teachers to attend professional development. All children 
will commence Term 3 on Tuesday 4th July 2017. 
 
Ramadan Karim 
 
In the month of Ramadan - the month of blessing and mercy, I would like to wish everyone Ramadan Mubarak 
and pray to Allah Subhanahu Wa Taala that this Ramadan be most beneficial for all of us so that we increase in 
eman and taqwa. Please also remember to make dua for all our Muslim brothers and sisters facing hardships 
around the world. Iftar time is the best time for your dua to be accepted. 
May Allah grant us success in this holy month, accept our fasting and grant us reward in the hereafter, Ameen. 
Taqabbala Allahu Minnaa Wa Minkum. 
I wish all the parents, teachers and children Ramadan Mubarak, a safe and pleasant holidays and enjoyable Eid.  
 
Wassalam 
 
Dr Imam Ali 
Principal 
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5ŜǇǳǘȅ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
 
Dear parents/guardians, 
 
!ǎ ǿŜ ŘǊŀǿ ŎƭƻǎŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊƳ нΣ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘŜ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
for their efforts in continuing to ensure our school is both productive and harmonious. Central to this is the 
respect that is consistently displayed by staff and students alike, and a feature that we should celebrate on a 
ƳƻǊŜ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ōŀǎƛǎΦ !ǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ 
and is clear testament to the standards that are set at home. 
Over the past couple of weeks, all students have been engaged in end of term assessments. This includes 
examinations for students in Years 7-11, with both core and non-core subjects the center of our attention. Our 
teachers have also been extremely busy, with marking and report preparation as they get ready for 
parent/teacher interviews in Week 2 next term. For our Year 12 parents, a reminder that HSC trial examinations 
will take place in Weeks 5 and 6 next term. Students will then spend their last few weeks at school engaged in 
a rigorous revision program that will be vital to their overall success.  
I wish you all a happy and safe holiday and I look forward to welcoming our students back to school on 
Tuesday, July 4th. 

2016 School Annual Report Available 

The School Annual Report for 2016 is now ready. Copies are available on the school website. Anyone who 
would like to see a hard copy may request one from the office. 

Greetings from Year 1 

Year One students have been learning about many interesting things throughout this term. To demonstrate 
their knowledge, they have been completing a range of assessments in English, Mathematics, Science, 
Geography, PDHPE and Creative Arts. One of the assessments that the children were most excited about was 
their Geography assessment. After our excursion in week four, year one students were very interested in 
learning more about Aboriginal Dreamtime stories. They combined their knowledge of natural and built 
environments with their favourite Dreamtime story to create a diorama. Their completed dioramas were all 
very impressive and the children were more than excited to present their work to the class.  

Miss Villanueva, 1C Class Teacher 
 
 

 

 

By Zayd Pedersen and Ghulam Ali.                                          By Emaan Aamir and Daniyal Bhatti. 



 

 

 
Greetings from Year 2 
 
After having worked very hard in Term Two and completing all of their assessments, Year Two students were 
ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ŜŀƎŜǊ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘŀƪŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ψ[ƛǘǘƭŜ [ƛŦŜΩ ƛƴŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƻƻƪ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ǘƘŜ тth June. During this 
incursion, students got to see a real life Katydid bug which is able to camouflage itself as a leaf. There were 
ǎŜǾŜƴ ǎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ Ƙŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀ ΨƘŀƴŘǎ ƻƴΩ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 
about bugs, insects, animals and flowers. Students were able to view the parts of a plant and insects under a 
microscope, compare x-rays of different animals and create a fossil rubbing which they were able to take 
home. Year Two students had great time learning more about ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƻǇƛŎ Ψ[ƛŦŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ±ŜƎƛŜ tŀǘŎƘΩ 
through this great incursion.  
Rebecca Belcastro ς 2C Class Teacher  
 

 
 
 
Getting Senior Students Ready for the Workforce  
 

 
 
On Tuesday 13 June, our senior cohort attended an incursion run by MTC Australia. The educational incursion 
was organised to equip our Year 11 and 12 students with information such as how to navigate an ever-changing 
workforce, resume writing, finding a job and other important aspects that will benefit our students preparing 
for their next journey in life. 
Mr Kabalan 
Year 11 Advisor 



 

 

 
 
Welfare Desk 
Mrs Abir Moukahal  
7-12 Female Welfare Coordinator   
 
To begin the blessed month of Ramadan, on 
23rd May, the school held a mufti day for both 
primary and secondary school. In addition to 
this, the Year 12s held their first  fundraiser, 
whilst Year 11 SRC held a Ramadan assembly 
with all six prefects working hard on planning, 
organising and conducting the assemblies.  
In order to raise awareness about the 
upcoming special month, Year 11 delivered 
an interesting and engaging presentation. 
Assemblies included informative videos, 
performances and speeches about the 
importance of Ramadan and its virtues. 
Students were also informed about the 
Ramadan Campaign and the importance of 
giving during the month Ramadan and 
beyond. 
Even though it was the first assembly ever organised by Year 11, the day ran successfully. We hope to continue 
to organise many more assemblies in the future.   
Ramadan Mubarak from all Year 11 Prefects and best wishes to the 2017 Year 12, for their final year of school. 
 
Red Cross 
 
We would like to inform you that the Australian Islamic College of Sydney was proud to offer students in Years 
10, 11 & 12 the opportunity to learn about the importance of donating blood.  
A Community Relations Officer from the Australian Red Cross Blood Service visited our College on Friday, May 
19th 2017. He presented on the importance of blood donation, and provided details such as the different 
components of blood, where it is used and how it helps to save lives.  
¸ŜŀǊ млΣ мм ŀƴŘ мн ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛǾŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ 
awareness of the need, demand and the shortage of blood supply in Australia. 
 
Layola Senior High School 
 
Loyala Senior High School visited our school Mosque 
on the 1st of June 2017. 150 students had the 
opportunity to listen to a great presentation by our 
Senior SOR class on the principles of Islam. Our 
visitors then toured the Mosque and had the chance 
to ask the Head of Islamic Studies Department Dr 
Tariq questions about Islam. 
The day was very successful and our visitors left with 
a great sense of understanding and respect. 
Our students were wonderful and did a great job on 
the day.  

  
 



 

 

 
Year 12 Assembly 
 
The Year 12 prefect body hosted an assembly on the 19th July addressing topics such as appropriate school 
ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳΣ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŀƳōŀǎǎŀŘƻǊΣ wŀƳŀŘŀƴ ŀƴŘ ǎǇƻǊǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎǘƛŎ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǿŀǎ ŎƻƴǾŜȅŜŘ 
with confidence and in an engaging manner. A huge thank you to the attentive audience, Mr Malik, and Ms 
Abir, without whom this success would not have been possible. 
 
Quran Competition 
 
Our annual Quran competition took place on Thursday, 8th June, 2017. We would like to congratulate all 
participants and winners for their achievements. We hope to see even more participants, both male and 
ŦŜƳŀƭŜΣ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴΦ ²Ŝ ǘƘŀƴƪ ǘƘŜ LǎƭŀƳƛŎ {ǘǳŘƛŜǎ ŘŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ 
possible and successful. 
 *All winners names will be listed in the next edition.* 

  

 

 

 
 
 
Year 12 Fundraiser 
 
On the 23rd of July the Year 12s organised their first 
fundraiser. The Year 12 students, teachers and the 
school canteen helped cater throughout the day. 
Thank you to all primary and secondary students and 
teachers for their purchases and support. 
We also appreciate the generous contribution made 
by Dr Imam Ali in supporting our efforts and playing 
a significant part in making this fundraiser successful.  
 

 

 



 

 

 

Primary News 
 
End of Term 2 
 
What a Term! Even though this term was only 9 weeks, teachers and students have made the most out of 
every day. By far, this term has also been one of the best for students' behaviour across K-6.  
  
There has been a significant decrease in the number of behaviour incidents across the school and more 
importantly, a significant INCREASE in the number of rewards and awards being given to students who 
consistently demonstrate or exceed the expectations of staff.  
  
Raising Standards 
 
Earlier this term parents were provided with a letter outlining changes to achievement standards from 2018. I 
have had some enquiries about this grade 6 entering high school. Please let me be clear there will NOT be a 
cut off exam for Year 6 in 2017. This will happen from 2018 onwards.  
  
Class Dojo  

 
 Is this you? 
Frequently there are messages for Teachers on Dojo letting them know that parents are yet to connect with 
their child's class on dojo. Teachers use Dojo for most communication because it is a fast and efficient 
method - if you aren't on Dojo and need help, please speak to your child's teacher about using it.  
  
Student Uniforms 
 
From time to time students have been coming to school with brightly coloured undershirts (t shirts under 
uniform shirts) and not wearing black shoes with their usual uniform (sports shoes are fine for sports uniform 
only). Please ensure your child has the correct uniform. The uniform shop is also now selling AICS bucket 
(round brim) hats. These hats are much better for sun protection and I encourage parents to replace caps 
with these hats when it comes time for a new one. 
  
 Kindergarten 
 
During our History lessons, Kindergarten have been learning about their families and cultural backgrounds. It 
has been wonderful to see how multicultural our classes are! The students have enjoyed learning about one 
ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΣ ǘƘŜ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǎǇŜŀƪΦ ¢ƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
unique families, Kindergarten students made a family shield to represent the traditions and beliefs that are 
important to them; such as their family, cultural background and religious celebrations.  We also enjoyed 
reading the story LΩƳ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ ¢ƻƻΣ ōȅ aŜƳ CƻȄ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ƳǳƭǘƛŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ ƘŜǊƛǘŀƎŜΦ  
This Term we also had the Quran Competition a special congratulations to the Kindy students who participated 
ς Well done, you all did a fantastic job!  
1st place ς Noah Rasic (KB) 
2nd place ς Raka (KA) 



 

 

3rd place ς Razan Faytrouni (KD)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Stage One Newsletter  
 
It has been a very busy and exciting term for both Year One and Year Two.  
Year One enjoyed an excursion to The Rocks to learn about Indigenous heritage and culture. The students were 
very excited to have a day out in the city and to learn more about their geography topic. Using what they had 
learnt on their excursion, Year One students enthusiastically created a diorama depicting built and natural 
environments. Students also used their knowledge of Aboriginal dream time stories and incorporated this into 
their dioramas.  
 
¸ŜŀǊ ¢ǿƻ ǿŜǊŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ Ψ[ƛŦŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ±ŜƎƛŜ tŀǘŎƘΩ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ŀƴŘ ŜŀŎƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǘƘƻǊƻǳƎƘƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ 
growing a plant from a seed. Students were eager to come in each day to water them, ensure they had enough 
sun and to assess their plants growth. Keeping this topic in mind, students also participated in an incursion 
ǘƛǘƭŜŘ Ψ[ƛǘǘƭŜ [ƛŦŜΦΩ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ Ƴŀƴȅ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƴŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ Ƴŀƴȅ 
living things under a microscope.  
 
Stage One are ready to rest after working very hard in Term Two and to take on Term Three.  



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
News from Stage Three 
 
It has been a busy term for Year 5 and Year 6 students. Some highlights include: 

¶ NAPLAN (Year  5)  

¶ Students learning about solids, liquids and gases while making and studying delicious desserts in 

Science/ Technology (Year 5) 

¶ A recycling seminar sponsored by Blacktown Council (Year 5) 

¶ A graffiti education seminar sponsored by Blacktown Council (Year 5 and Year 6) 

¶ Mufti Day to celebrate the start of Ramadan, together with a Ramadan Awareness assembly (Year 5 

and Year 6) 

¶ Students learning the 99 names of Allah (swt) and performing at the Ramadan assembly (Year 6) 

¶ The AICS Annual Quran Competition (Year 5 and Year 6) 

¶ Students working with electrical circuits and even designing their own circuits in Science/ 

Technology(Year 6) 

Ms Verusha Pillay 
Year 6 teacher/ Stage 3 Coordinator  

 


